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April 2, 2020

To Whom It May Concern

Notice on Declaration of Emergency Directive 009 (Revised) Related to Legal Proceedings, Permits and
Licenses: Workers’ Compensation Section

On April 1, 2020, Governor Sisolak issued Declaration of Emergency Directive 009 (Revised) concerning the renewal
of governmental licenses and permits and the timelines and requirements for legal actions and proceedings during the
current State of Emergency declared on March 12, 2020. A copy of Directive 009 (Revised) is attached to this notice.

In general terms, all licenses and permits issued by the Division of Industrial Relations that expire or are set to expire
during the period of the Emergency Declaration are extended for a period of 90 days from the current expiration or 90
days after the state of emergency is terminated, whichever is later. Additionally, all specific time limits in legal
proceedings will be extended from April 1, 2020 until 30 days from the date the state of emergency is terminated.
Please review Sections 2 and 3 of the attached Directive for the specific language on these topics.

For the Workers’ Compensation Section of this Division, this Directive means that Professional Employee
Organization (PEO) licenses expiring between April 1, 2020 and the termination of this state of emergency will be
extended for a period of 90 days from the current expiration or until 90 days after the end of the emergency. For
workers’ compensation claims, the time limits set forth by statute or regulation for appeals in the Department of
Administration, Hearings Division will be extended from April 1, 2020 until 30 days from the date the state of
emergency is terminated. Please note this Directive does not, pursuant to NRS 414.110 (1), extend, delay or toll the
delivery of services or payment of benefits to injured workers who are otherwise be entitled under NRS Chapters
616A-616D and NRS Chapter 617.

This document is intended solely as notice of the Governor’s April 1, 2020 Directive 009 (Revised). It does not include
every specific application of this Directive to all of the processes of this Division or all of its Sections. This Notice is
not legal advice regarding any specific license, permit, or legal proceeding. Please consult an attorney to obtain a legal
opinion regarding any specific issue or the effects, in any, this Directive has on any issue.

Please contact this office at the phone numbers above with any questions.

Victoria Carreón, Interim Administrator
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